

Federal Highway Administration

APR 29 2014

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE Washington, D.C. 20590

In Reply Refer to: HOTO-1

Mr. Jason S. Wasson Deputy Commissioner of Engineering & Asset Mgmt Indiana Department of Transportation 100 North Senate Avenue Room N925 Indianapolis, IN 46204

Dear Mr. Wasson:

Thank you for your letter of March 27 requesting approval to use green colored pavement for marked bicycle lanes and extensions of marked bicycle lanes on the State highway system in Indiana. Your request was made under the provisions of Section 1A.10 in the 2009 edition of the *Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices for Streets and Highways* (MUTCD) and our Interim Approval Memorandum IA-14 dated April 15, 2011.

Your request is approved. For recordkeeping purposes, we have assigned your Interim Approval request the following number and title: "IA-14.52 – Green Colored Pavement for Bicycle Lanes – Indiana DOT." Please reference this number in any future correspondence. Thank you for your interest in improving highway safety for bicyclists.

Sincerely yours,

Mark R. Kehrli

Director, Office of Transportation

Operations